at home, at school and in the workplace. Building codes benefit public safety and support the industry’s
need for one set of codes without regional limitations. Among the codes published by ICC is the International
Energy Conservation Code®© (IECC), which is referenced in the Energy Policy Act of 1992(Public Law 102-486),
and the Energy Independence and Security Act (EISA) of 2007, and is a national requirement in the American
Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009. ICC also publishes the International Green Construction Code ©(IgCC),
which contains energy efficiency, water efficiency, air quality, siting and location considerations and
sustainability provisions.

Fifty states and the District of Columbia have adopted the I-Codes at the state or jurisdictional level. Federal
agencies including the Architect of the Capitol, General Services Administration, National Park Service,
Department of State, U.S. Forest Service and the Veterans Administration also enforce the I-Codes for the
facilities that they own or manage. The Department of DeTérese

founders of the ICC are Building Officials and Code
Administrators International, Inc. (BOCA), International Conference of Building Officials (ICBO), and Southern
Building Code Congress International, Inc. (SBCCI). Since the early part of the last century, these non-profit
organizations developed three separate sets of model codes used throughout the United States. Although
regional code development was effective and responsive to our country’s needs, the time came for a single set
of codes. The nation’s three model code groups responded by creating the International Code Council and by
developing codes without regional limitations; the International Codes.



The International Code Council is the legal successor to the Council of American Building Officials (CABO), that
published the first Model Energy Code in 1992, which is referenced in the Energy Policy Act (Public Law 102-
486). The Model Energy Code was renamed the International Energy Conservation Code© when it was
republished by ICC in 2000, and has been re-published every three years since that time, with the current
edition being the 2012 edition.

The International Code Council (ICC) appreciates the work that FHA has done in revising the manual
underwriting requirements to balance concerns about credit quality with the flexibility to allow emerging risk
factors to be included in the calculations that determine what income level is necessary to assure that borrows
can successfully repay a federally insured mortgage. One of those risk factors, which is reflected in Section IV of
the red2amed



Therefore, it is



outcome of code change proposals. This system of code development has provided the citizens of the U.S. the
highest level of building safety in the world for more than 80 years. The ICC governmental consensus process
meets the principles defined by the U.S. Standards Strategy of 2005 and 2010; the OMB Circular A-119, Federal
Participation in the Development and Use of Voluntary Consensus Standards and in Conformity Assessment

Activities (1998), as codified by Public Law 104-113, National Technology Transfer and Advancement Act of
1995.



